Speedwatch and speed sign report

May 2023

The Speedwatch team has only met a few times due to bad weather and the availability of
members. We could always do with a few more members. | have on several occasions put
the speed sign out on my own and it definitely slows drivers down. On one occasion it was
out for twelve hours but, ones legs do get tired after a while.

So to move forward we need more volunteers. If anyone is interested please drop me your
name and e-mail address and | will forward it to the police co-ordinator who will then send
you all the details and a short video to watch.

The parish council has submitted an application to get the speed limit reduced from 40 to 30
miles per hour, it will only cover from Hatley St George church to the village hall. We are
waiting to see if we are successful.

Cllr Nickerson / harold nickerson@hotmail.co.uk

The mobile speed sign is currently situated near the East Hatley turn, facing east as vehicles
enter the village. | predict that it will be recording many speeding vehicles and you may
wish to extract that information from the machine to support the 30 mph application.

Cllr Pinney / pinneyalan@hotmail.co.uk




